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The public part of the meeting was called to order at 5 p.m. 

  Organizational matters  

1. The Chairperson thanked the departing members of the Committee, namely Mr. 
Sevim, Ms. Miller-Stennett and Mr. Ibarra González, for the contribution they had made to 
the work of the Committee. A wide range of topics had been discussed during the session, 
including development, migration, measures to raise awareness of the Convention and 
opportunities to enhance the rights of migrant workers. During the session the Committee 
had held meetings to discuss its working methods and the treaty body strengthening 
process, and a meeting had also been organized with United Nations bodies and specialized 
agencies. 

2. Mr. Smith (Secretary of the Committee), giving an overview of the work achieved 
during the session, said that the Committee had adopted concluding observations on the 
initial reports of Burkina Faso and Morocco, the list of issues for Uruguay, and the list of 
issues prior to reporting for Kyrgyzstan. He noted that a series of meetings had taken place, 
including with Mr. Ruhs on economic issues relating to the Convention, and Mr. Crépeau, 
the Special Rapporteur on the Human Rights of Migrants. A fruitful and frank exchange 
with the Steering Committee had also taken place.  

3. He noted that the nomination of Mr. Zong-Naba Pimé to replace Ms. Poussi had 
been approved, and Mr. Sevim was elected Vice-Chairperson by acclamation. Issues raised 
during the session had included a new media strategy and regional action, particularly with 
regard to Lebanon, in connection with the adoption of a code of conduct relating to migrant 
workers. Efforts were also under way to ensure that the relevant documents and 
publications would reach New York in time for the High-Level Dialogue on International 
Migration and Development, in order to raise awareness of the importance of the 
Convention and the work of the Committee. 

  Closure of the session 

4. After the customary exchange of courtesies, the Chairperson declared the 
nineteenth session of the Committee closed. 

The public part of the meeting rose at 5.10 p.m. 


